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The Ohio State Bar Association supports public access to the WHOIS data. The Ohio State Bar Association supports the “Special Circumstances” proposal and opposes the “oPOC “ proposal. The Ohio State Bar Association ratifies the comments that were submitted on January 15, 2007 by the members of the Ohio State Bar Association Digital Technology Law Committee and the Intellectual Property Law Section.

The WHOIS database is an important tool for the public and especially for intellectual property owners.  The WHOIS data allows intellectual property owners to obtain information necessary to protect their intellectual property rights. If the data is publicly available the intellectual property owner can easily find out the contact information for the domain name owner who has registered a domain name that is likely to cause confusion with a trademark of the intellectual property owner.


The information is not only necessary to be able to contact the domain name owner due to possible trademark infringement and cybersquatting, but also the contact information is useful to develop evidence of bad faith that is necessary for the Uniform Domain Name Dispute Resolution Policy (UDRP) Complaint.


The WHOIS data can also be used to find the person or entity that has posted copyrighted works of other people or entities.  The information can also be used to track down the persons responsible for patent infringement claims.

Privacy is valued, however the data that is contained in the WHOIS database is only there because the person or entity has purchased a domain name.  The majority of domain names are used to attract traffic to a web site.  This is a public activity.  The “Special Circumstance” proposal has a safety net for the small minority of domain name owners who genuinely need privacy for their safety.


The Ohio State Bar Association appreciates the opportunity to express its opinion concerning this important issue. 


The Ohio State Bar Association, founded in 1880, is a voluntary professional association open to any person who has been admitted to the practice of law. Law school students and legal assistants sponsored by an OSBA attorney member are eligible for membership in the OSBA as associate members. The OSBA represents more than 25,000 Ohio lawyers and judges, nearly 75 percent of Ohio law practitioners. The total membership is about 30,000, which includes legal assistants and law student associate members. 
